D7 MARCH ZOOM MEETING MINUTES MARCH 10,2021

The commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Commissioner, Asst. Commissioner, Sect-Treas., Coaching, Referees, D7PP, Recreation Leagues 2,8,9,10,11,12,13,15,16,18,19,21,23,24

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Registrar, Rules & Revisions

MEMBERS ABSENT: 3,6,7,17,20,22,25,26

GUESTS: Juvencio, I Phone

Minutes: M/S/C TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 10, 2021 Unanimous

Registration: The commissioner stated that it is time to start registering the players. New registration season is from March 1 to August 2022. You will need to take out the old players that haven't participated. All coaches and administrators must do Safe Sport and follow the instructions in the CYSA registration process. Every player and parent must sign a waiver electronically, before play. The form will be available on the web site. If you can't find the form, let John know. Because of the different school openings, please share the fields. Let's work together to get the players on the field.

Referees: Pat stated that high school sports have started and there is a severe shortage of Refs. Ryan has some ready. Fees have become a problem. John will check to see if we can get just CYSA refs licensed to do our rec program. There is a tournament coming in May and they will need refs.

Recreation: Karl sang Happy Birthday to Anne! He commented on the new format of Karl's Komments. Some excellent webinars and articles are available for coaches.

Coaching: Nothing to report

John explained the charges to play in CCSL. There is no guarantee for play.

Old business: Same - old charges not paid.

New Business: Mr. Woodley had submitted an agenda item requesting a discussion on league boundaries. He wants to use the current FUSD boundaries because he feels that some of 'his' schools are in the East Fresno area. John explained that the boundaries were set when Fresno Junior Soccer League (city wide) was broken up into smaller high school area leagues. If the boundaries are changed, the leagues would have to rewrite their Constitutions showing the new boundaries and submit them to the District for approval. All of the leagues would have to get together and agree to the changes. If this is just two league's concern, then the two leagues can agree to the changes and submit the new boundaries to the District. Upon question concerning the Calwa club, Mike explained Roosevelt no longer wanted this club and agreed that Calwa could register with Metro. There was further discussion upon which Diego requested a meeting with North and East Fresno.

John asked the District Board to affirm his assistants.

M/S/C TO AFFIRM THAT DIEGO HARO IS THE D7 ASSISTANT COMMISSIONER AND THAT LINDA SORELLE IS ALSO THE D7 ASSISTANT COMMISSIONER

Unanimous

John asked if anyone had questions. The question was, "Who is responsible to make sure that the mask directive is followed?" Someone said referees upon which Pat stated that refs have no authority except to officiate the game. The responsibility should lie with the coach or the league.

Reminder - Get your affiliations in.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:49 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Gladys Olsen
Secretary